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Happy 111th Anniversary! 
 
“Grace to you and peace from God 
our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ” 
(1 Corinthians 1:3).   
 
We pray that God may bless you and 
use you in order to enhance the 
Kingdom locally and globally. 
 
We are so grateful to the Lord and to 
you because of your openness, 
willingness, support and love for our 
church and ministry in every way 
possible.  You opened not only your 
doors, but also your hearts and arms 
to embrace us and give us warm love. 
 
God has used you in order to touch 
many lives, spread the gospel and 
plant many churches locally and 
globally in your one hundred eleven 
years of ministry.  And we would like 
to use this opportunity to say thank 
you and present a small gift – a five-
hundred dollar check.  May the Lord 
bless you richly. 
 

This Month’s 

Events 
 
 

 October 5 – Sr. Saints Day at 
White Mills Christian Camp 

 October 6 – SLCC’s 111th 
Anniversary Celebration 

 October 12 & 26 – Food 
Distribution 

 October 25 – Youth Fall 
Festival  

 October 31 – Trunk ‘n Treat 
in our parking lot 
 

 

  
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Once again, thanks a lot and may 
our Lord enrich you and empower 
you even in a greater way for His 
Glory. 
 
 Blessings, 
 Pastor Hizkiel Belachew 
   



SLCC. 

    
                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Non-Labor Day Weekend! 
By:  Joe Douthitt 

 

“Labor Day” is a misnomer, the real purpose of 

the day is actually not for working, but rather for ceasing 

from our labor to rest and recreate!  And what better way 

to do this, than doing it together with family--God’s 

family, that is! 

What a wonderful time we had together this Labor 

Day Weekend, for our 18th annual SLCC Family Camp 

Weekend, just spending time together as brothers and 

sisters in Christ!  White Mills Christian Camp is a 

wonderful facility with a rich history that includes many 

good childhood memories for some of our members.  The 

perfect setting for a relaxing weekend!  

 

    
 

The camp itself is meticulously maintained, with 

an abundance of features for everyone to enjoy--a river, 

waterfall, plenty of trees, hiking trail, swimming pool, 

canoes, horseshoes, a large two story porch for sitting in 

the shade, and lots of space in which to do anything, or 

nothing!  Not to mention the food!  Chef Dan Pullen and 

Paul Gantzer manned the kitchen and provided restaurant 

quality food for every meal--including dessert! 

We grew closer as we talked, laughed, and shared 

time together learning things about one another we had not 

known previously.  One of my favorite moments was when 

we gathered around the campfire on Saturday night and 

shared what SLCC meant to each of us. 

This weekend together produced many new 

memories for the approximately 60 men, women and 

children who attended, as we spent time together 

“fellowshipping."  This fellowship was the very 

“koinonia” that Pastor Theo taught about on a recent 

Wednesday night--sharing of our lives together.  If you 

missed this one, plan now to attend the SLCC Family 

Camp next year on Labor Day weekend 2014! 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
It’s Cliché but True: 

“People don’t care how much you know, 
until they know how much you care.” 

By: Jason Horn 
 
As we continue to grow here at South 

Louisville Christian Church there is a growing need for 
pastoral care. We often hear that visiting and 
attending to the needs of the hospitalized, sick and 
shut-in is a responsibility of ministers, elders and 
deacons.  However, according to God’s Word, visiting 
and attending to those who are sick is an important 
work of every Christian.   

Jesus visited the sick.  In Matthew 4:24 we 
are told “they brought the sick to Him.”  In Matthew 
10:8; Luke 9:2; and 10:9 He commissioned the 
seventy and the twelve to heal the sick.  The 
importance of the work cannot be overstated.  By this 
we let our light shine –Matthew 5:13-16.  This work, 
like helping the needy, is essential to our eternal life 
(read carefully) –Matthew 25:31-46.  When we visit 
the sick, we may help them in their spiritual growth 
and we may help the wayward.  I believe we may 
even contribute to the patient’s recovery. 

We benefit from visiting the sick.  Caring for 
the needy enlarges our capacity to sympathize and 
have compassion.  It increases our appreciation for 
the blessings of health we enjoy.  It increases our 
desire to go to heaven where sickness and disease are 
no more –Revelation 21:4.  Witnessing the patient 
suffering of others can help us be patient when we 
have to suffer.  Visiting the sick can help us 
strengthen the bond we have in Christ.   
 

 

 

http://www.whitemillschristiancamp.com/


  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

Food Pantry Needs for  

October 
 Spaghetti 

 Spaghetti Sauce 

 Bar Soap 

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT we need YOUR 
help!  Even though we receive some non-
perishables from Dare to Care, we don’t 
receive everything we need to help the 
people who are coming to us!  Please give 
donations to LaVon Able or the Myers. 

2. Relax your body look comfortable with the conversation 
and the communicator.  
3. Look at the person -- not at something behind them, 
around them, or anywhere else.  Which might mean putting 
down the paper, magazine, phone, and yes even turning off 
the T.V.  The biggest help is to remember that when you are 
communicating with your family it is like communicating 
with God.  

 

Fall Festival and Trunk ‘n Treat 
 
 The Youth Fall Festival will be October 18th 
 from 6:00 to 7:00 p.m. in the gym.  There will be games, 
food, a “bake walk,” and then beginning at 7:30, we’ll have 
a drive-in theatre in the paved parking lot.  This should be 
lots of fun, so plan now to attend and help out!  EVERYONE 
is invited.  We might even have some roller skating carhops 
there to serve you soft drinks and popcorn in your cars! 
 On Halloween, October 31st, we are planning a 
“Trunk ‘n Treat” in the church’s paved parking lot.  If you 
would be interested in decorating your trunk for this event, 
please see Ron Matthews as soon as possible.  We need at 
least 20 decorated cars with happy, fun grown-ups dressed 
for Halloween to hand out candy to our neighborhood and 
church youth! 
 

Youth Yard Sale Planned 

 NOW is the time to bring your gently used Fall and 

Winter clothing and household items to the church for the 

Fall Yard Sale which will benefit our youth ministry.  The 

yard sale will be November 15th and 16th.  Also, please come 

to help us that week sort, place and price the yard sale 

items. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What Did You Say? 
By:  Ron Matthews 

 
We are on our fourth habit to have a happy 

family. This particular habit can be the hardest of all the 
five healthy habits to produce a happy family. We are 
going to look at communications with in our family. If 
your family is like mine, communication seems to be the 
hardest thing to do. I open my mouth and often end up 
being misunderstood. Why do you think that is? Could it 
be that we too often read between the lines in a 
conversation? In this article we will explore more than 
just the art of talking with words but how we talk with 
our mannerisms.   

Let’s start by looking at the biblical story of David 
and Jonathan found in 1 Samuel 20 – we read that 
Jonathan and David had a relationship that, no matter 
what was said the other did not explode, go into a tirade, 
or simply dismiss the other’s feelings. There was trust, 
consideration and honesty. These are the building blocks 
for true healthy communication to exist. If you or your 
family are struggling with these, ask God for help and be 
willing to accept it no matter how He brings it to you. 
Once you and your family have mastered the art of trust, 
consideration and honesty with what you are 
communicating, we must move to the second area of 
communication.  

What is being said to the other members of your 
family?  Ephesians 4:29 says “Do not let any 
unwholesome talk come out of your mouths, but only 
what is helpful for building others up according to their 
needs that it may benefit those who listen.” We need to 
be very careful what we say to our family members, not 
to say hurtful, spiteful, or revengeful words. These only 
bog down the communication.    We need to 
communicate helpful things, but often it is hard because 
we think of these things later after the communications 
has already broken down. Try writing down at least three 
positive things you can say in a common communication 
you have with your spouse or children that usually ends 
in strife.  

Now for the third way we communicate and the 
one that causes the most strife in a family -- the visual 
communication. What we say is important, but more 
important is how we say it. You know what I am saying, 
but if you don’t, go ask a teenager how their day went. 
You will see the blank stare, the dismissal look and 
possible a tirade with head and body movements that 
should send them to the E.R.  

Three things you can do to be a better visual 
communicator”  
1. No rolling eyes or making strange faces at the other 
person.  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Member Spotlight:   

The Horn Family 
By:  Theodore Dues 

 
 

Last month South Louisville Christian Church 

took a big step forward when we added Jason Horn as a 

new Associate Minister to our staff.  And while I’m sure 

that you have met and talked with him and his family, I 

wanted to write to you and give you some background of 

their family to help you know them even better… 

      

 Jason is a native Louisvillian.  He joined the U.S. 

Army when he was 17 and became a combat engineer, 

and later a mechanic working on Apache helicopters.  In 

1994 he left active military duty and returned to 

Louisville, where he started working for UPS.  It was 

during this time that he met Heather, who would later 

become his wife.  Jason then went on to complete an 

electrician apprenticeship program, and went into 

business for himself.  Six years later he sold his business 

to a local company, Link Electric, and he has helped to 

manage that company ever since.     

      

 Heather grew up in Grayson County, but moved 

to Louisville in 1991 where she graduated Southern High 

School.  She then went on to Jefferson Community 

College, and finished her degree at ITT Technical 

Institute, graduating with a degree in Electronic 

Engineering.  During those years, Heather was attending 

school full-time, and she was also working full-time at 

UPS, and even managed to hold a second part-time job at 

a Hallmark store.  Today Heather works as an electronics 

technician, servicing all bank electronics systems, such as 

ATM machines, alarms, and cameras.  

      

 Jason and Heather met in 1994 when they both 

worked at UPS.  They enjoyed a long friendship before 

they ever started dating.  And even after they started 

dating, they enjoyed a long courtship.  And even after 

their long courtship, they were engaged for two years 

before they finally married in 1998.  They now have two 

beautiful children:  Haley is their 9 year-old daughter, and 

Jason Jr. is their 11 year-old son.     

  

When it comes to church life, Jason and Heather 

come from very different backgrounds.  Jason grew up in 

South Jefferson Christian Church.  Heather was not raised 

in church.  Through the years they were dating and in the 

early years of their marriage, church was not a part of 

their family life.  But shortly after their son was born, 

both of them felt a powerful call to start building a 

spiritual life together.  So they found themselves at South 

Jeff Christian, where Jason had grown up.    

      

 It was about that time that Jason started feeling a 

new call from God – a call not just to be in church, but a 

call to ministry.  Jason said that he started to recognize 

that he was trying to build his life on the Christian faith, 

but that he lacked a lot of knowledge about the Christian 

faith.  His wife and kids would ask him questions about  

 

 

the Bible that he couldn’t answer.  Friends outside the church 

would ask him to defend his faith, and he couldn’t.  So he knew 

he had to go deeper.   Jason enrolled in Louisville Bible College 

in 2007, and this semester he will graduate with a Bachelor’s 

Degree in preaching.     
  

I asked Heather what these last six years have been 

like with Jason working full-time and going to Bible College and 

raising a family.  She said that it’s really hard – that Jason spends 

so much time studying, serving, working, and preaching.  But she 

says that she is very, very proud of him – and that she has always 

stood beside him.  Amen to that, Heather.   

   

The Horn Family came to SLCC in 2012.  Louisville 

Bible College suggested that they come here when they were 

looking for a new place to serve.   They fell in love with us pretty 

quickly, and it didn’t take long before they started serving God 

here.  Jason started teaching adult Sunday school, he has filled in 

for me in the pulpit, and he has done many hours of work 

repairing and upgrading our facility.  Heather teaches the 

elementary kids on Sunday, she works on the security team, and 

she has recently started helping with the Wednesday night 

community dinners.  Both of them are very humble in their 

service, and are anxious to do whatever is needed for God’s 

Kingdom at South Louisville.    

  

Jason has just returned from a two-week mission trip to 

the Philippines, where he represented SLCC in building a new 

Christian Church, and by preaching the gospel on several of the 

islands in that country.  When he returned from that trip, Jason 

was hired as our newest Associate Minister.  His primary 

responsibility at the church will be to work alongside Dr. Burgin 

in the Pastoral Care Ministry.    

  

I asked Jason and Heather what they love most about 

SLCC.  Heather said she loves the diversity – that there are so 

many different kinds of people here with different backgrounds 

and different worship styles.  She also said that she loves this 

church because this church loved her right from their very first 

visit.  Not surprisingly, the first person she talked with here was 

Joe Trabue – and that was all she needed to convince her that this 

church would feel like home.    Jason said he quickly came to 

love the Elders of SLCC – and after getting to know those men, 

he knew that there was great leadership here – and great doctrine 

here – and great love here.   They also report that Haley and 

Jason Jr. love it here just as much as they do.   And Jason’s 

parents, Ray and Debbie Horn have also come to call our church 

“home.”         

 

I am honored and excited to work shoulder to shoulder 

with Jason Horn in this ministry.  I have seen his heart – I have 

seen his wisdom – and I have seen his commitment.  He is going 

to do great things for God here.  I have gotten to know his family 

– his wife, his kids, his parents – and to know them is to love 

them.  Please help me in giving this family all they need to follow 

God’s will in their work at SLCC. 

  

 
  

 

 


